MEMORANDUM IN SUPPORT

TITLE:
A resolution supporting Senate bills S. 5250 and S. 7521 and Assembly bills A. 11442 and A.7337 which expands the application of the returnable container law to include non-carbonated beverages, prohibit the disposal of recyclable materials at landfills and incinerators, and mandate that all unclaimed returnable container deposits be collected and returned to municipalities to assist in recycling and waste reduction efforts.

TYPE:
Resolution

SPONSERED BY:        Council Member Weprin

REASONS FOR SUPPORT: 



The purpose of this resolution is to support Senate bills S.5250 and S.7521 and Assembly bills A.11442 and A.7337.  These bills would expand the definition of returnable beverage containers to include containers containing non-carbonated beverages. The returnable container law is now recognized as the single most effective law in our state’s history at diminishing litter and encouraging recycling.



The current law includes only carbonated soft drinks, mineral water, beer and wine coolers.  It does not include the containers for many beverages that have become popular since the bill was adopted in 1982 such as bottled water, iced tea, sports drinks and fruit juices. The implementation of this bill would update the returnable container law to include these other beverage containers that have become increasingly popular since the passage of the original law.



Passage of these bills will create a positive economic stimulus for millions of consumers to participate in the proper disposal of these empty containers and shift the burden of recycling of these containers on their manufacturer.



Senate bill S.7521 and Assembly bill A.11442 would also mandate that all unclaimed container deposits be returned to the state for distribution to municipalities to assist in recycling and waste prevention efforts. The bottle distributors currently retain the uncollected deposits from the 5-cent deposit. These unclaimed deposits amount to $85 million annually under the current bottle bill and will increase to $100 million per year under the expanded bottle bill. These amounts, representing citizen funds, should be returned to the municipalities that must pay to collect and dispose of the uncollected bottles and cans, and used for recycling and waste prevention efforts.


